MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE WOODBINE CITY COUNCIL 
May 6, 2024
WOODBINE CITY HALL 
The regular meeting of the Woodbine City Council held on May 6, 2024 was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Kizziler Knight,with the following Councilors present: Rick Baird, C.C. Higginbotham, Louise Mitchell and Phyllis Drummond.  City officials present: City Administrator Samantha Young, City Clerk Elaine Koch and City Attorney Brian Corry during Executive Session.
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Knight. 
The Invocation was done by Mayor Knight.
Mayor Knight proclaimed May, 2024 Mental Health Awareness Month.
Mayor Knight proclaimed May 18, 2024, Kids to Parks Day.
Mayor Knight proclaimed the week of May 5-11, 2024, Professional Municipal Clerk’s Week.
Jimmie Cohen gave a Public Works update, Elaine Koch gave an Administrative update, and Samantha Young gave a Finance and Administrative update.
Motion made by C.C. Higginbotham, seconded by Phyllis Drummond to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was unanimously approved and so declared by Mayor Knight.
Motion made by C.C. Higginbotham, seconded by Phyllis Drummond to approve the minutes of the April 1, 2024 regular meeting.  Motion was unanimously approved and so declared by Mayor Knight.
Public Comments – 
Janet Heath informed Staff and Council that the Woodbine Public Library was giving away backpacks as part of the Kids to Parks Day celebration.  Mrs. Heath also voiced her concern regarding the SPLOST meeting that took place in April, and thanked the Mayor and Councilmembers for their participation in that meeting.
Motion made by C.C. Higginbotham, seconded by Phyllis Drummond to go into Executive Session.  Motion was unanimously approved and so declared by Mayor Knight.
The Executive Session convened at 7:11 p.m.
Motion made by Phyllis Drummond, seconded by C.C. Higginbotham to reconvene the Regular Meeting.  Motion was unanimously approved and so declared by Mayor Knight.
The Regular Meeting reconvened at 8:47 p.m.
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Mayor Knight advised that during Executive Session, there were no votes taken and no descisions made regarding Litigation, Contracts or Personnel.
Old Business – None
New Business – 
Rick Baird asked that a future work session be scheduled, for the purpose of updating the City’s
Training/Travel Policy.  The decision was made to table the request for a work session until the City audit was completed.
The Meeting adjourned at 8:54 p.m.
___________________________
								Kizziler Knight
								Mayor
Attest: _____________________________
            Elaine J. Koch
City Clerk
